EMU

Parent Engagement Office

Parents and Guardians,

Thank you so much for participating in Orientation weekend, August 22 and 23. Please take a couple of minutes to complete this survey: Parent/Family
Orientation 2020 survey

Survey closes September 6.

I am also passing along a message from EMU's Student Programs and Orientation Office, which was sent to your student, in preparation for coming to campus and moving in.

We are looking forward to the students' arrival and participation in life on EMU's campus soon!

Jennifer North Bauman

Interim Director, Alumni and Parent Engagement

Hello!

There are several important steps to take as you plan your arrival on campus on September 4, 5 or

Download : Medicat EMU COVID Symptom Tracker-

- o Login using Royal username/password
- o Begin immediately and complete 7 days/week whether coming to campus that day or not
- o Click '*COVID-19' in the top navigation bar
- o Answer the questions available by the large gray dot
- o After completing the tracking questions, your dot will change color to indicate your risk of COVID-19 at that time
- o A **GREEN** dot indicates you may come to campus without delay, other colors will require follow up with the

Sign: EMU's COVID Commitments- All students are required to read and sign these commitments to support our shared COVID response

Complete: <u>Register Guests</u>- All campus guests who get out of a personal vehicle, including all parents and family members who accompany you to campus must register their presence. They must stay in the car when you go get your id made.

Masks are required on EMU campus: please wear your face covering over nose and mouth in all campus buildings and outside when social distancing is not possible or able to be planned for

Campus Move In:

Step 1 - Get an EMU ID:

One of the important, beginning of the year tasks, that needs to be completed by **all new students**, if you haven't already is to have an EMU ID made. If your permanent residence is within 30 miles of EMU (give or take:) we are asking you to come to campus and have your ID made early, if possible. This will assist us with helping all new students get their ID as efficiently and safely as possible. If you live further than this, we'll see you on move-in day! If you would like to get your ID early, **Make an appointment with Information**Services - Click the yellow button to schedule with IS, choose the bottom option 'ID card - 10 min'

- * Arrive: 15-30 min prior to your scheduled move-in time slot
- * Park: in the University Commons Parking lot, to the north of the University Lawn, <u>campus map</u>
- * Get an EMU ID: Wearing a mask, students should proceed unaccompanied to the library across the University Lawn and line up as directed outside of the lower level entrance to the Information Services (IS) office
- * Move-in: Return to your vehicle and proceed to your residence hall

Step 2 - Residential students- Move in

- Proceed to the FRONT door of your residence hall where you will need to show your GREEN dot for the current day on your symptom tracker to be able to enter the building.
- Residence Life staff will show you to your room, where you will find your room key as well as self check-in procedures. Follow these self check in procedures and move your things into the room!

Questions:

- o **Call us:** Admissions- 540-432-4118 or Student Life-540-432-4135
- o Email: Your admissions counselor or ROAR guide
- o **Stop in Admissions:** now through Thursday, Sept 3, 8 a.m. 5 p.m.

Stop in and chat at the Welcome Tent: Friday, Sept 4 through Sunday, Sept 6, 8:45 a.m. - 4:45 p.m.



Parent Engagement Office
Eastern Mennonite University
1200 Park Road, Harrisonburg, Virginia, 22802
emu.edu/parents
parents@emu.edu



Preferences | Unsubscribe